
From: Martin Dunne  

Sent: Wednesday, 1 February 2017 4:46 PM 
To: Chambers - Hamberger SDP; richard.calver@natroad.com.au; paulryan@bigpond.net.au; 

smaxwell@cfmeu.org; wendy.carr@twu.com.au; lorraine.biviano@twu.com.au; 
imacdonald@bic.asn.au; Kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; hughmc@artionsw.com.au; 

therese.walton@twu.com.au; Jamila Gherjestani; maird@cfmeu.org; roushan.walsh@nat.awu.net.au; 

ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au; Tony 
Cc: AMOD 

Subject: RE: AM2016/32 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Waste Management Award 2010 - 
Substantive variations 

 
Dear Associate  
 
We represent the Waste Contractors and Recyclers Association of NSW in relation the 4 yearly 
review of the Waste Management Award 2010. 
 
The letter from the TWU dated 27 January 2017, posted on the Commission's website, advised the 
following: 
 

We can advise that none of the draft determinations filed on 21 December 2016 in relation to 
the Waste Management Award 2010 will be pressed at this stage.  
 

We have also been advised by the TWU that, at this stage, it is not pursing the Accident Pay variation 
which has been referred to the Full Bench. 
 
Therefore there are no draft determinations, evidence or submissions before the Commission to be 
dealt with in relation to substantive variations to the Waste Management Award 2010. 
 
In those circumstance we respectfully enquiry whether the Commission will formally confirm that there 
are no remaining substantive matters to be determined in respect of the Waste Management Award 
2010 in the current 4 yearly review of modern awards, and therefore no requirement for attendance at 
the hearings listed in March 2017. 
 
Regards 
 
 
Martin Dunne 
Special Counsel 

 
 


